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To: 
Chilmark Select Board 
Fr. 
Chilmark Cemetery Commissioners

Date: 
March 18, 2021

Re: 
Final Revised Cemetery Lease Form
Hello Select Board,
      The Cemetery Commissioners met this afternoon and has finalized the cemetery plot lease form.  This new Lease form has been reviewed by Town Counsel and the changes and recommendations suggested by Karen Burke have been incorporated in the document before you.  Currently, we have six applications which were initiated in 2020 and approved by the Cemetery Commissioners.  These Chilmarkers, very understanding and patient, still await their Lease document to finalize the procurement of a plot. We hope very much that you will be able to review this document at your Meeting on 22 March 2021 and approve its use going forward.  
    The Commissioners also wish to point out to you that we would like to officially name this cemetery the Abel's Hill Cemetery.  In the past, various documents, news articles and references have called these burial grounds either Abel's Hill or Chilmark Cemetery.  We wish to identify it specifically as Abel's Hill Cemetery to prevent any confusion in the future, especially if the town needs to establish a new cemetery.  

  
  Thank you very much for considering this Lease form and hopefully approving its use.  

                        







Sally Cook, Chairperson

                       





 Judie Flanders
 Laurisa Rich 
Cc: 
Laurisa D. Rich, Cemetery Commissioner
Judith Y. Flanders, Cemetery Commissioner

Susan B. Murphy, Cemetery Superintendent
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